From: Bernson [mailto:kijaso@austin.rr.com] **Sent:** Friday, February 15, 2008 9:49 AM

To: Cain, Darren; King, Jessica

Cc: Scott Talkington

Subject: Letter of Support Alcoholic Beverage Waiver-5111 Airport/House Pizzeria

Dear Mr. Cain and Ms. King,

This letter is to state that the Ridgetop Neighborhood Association is in support of the application for on-premesis consumption of beer and wine at the new restaurant at 5111 Airport Blvd, House Pizzeria. Additionally, the support from Principal Gloria at Ridgetop Elementary is very key to our decision as we always consider our children and their safety first in the neighborhood. Scott and Sarah Talkington have been attending neighborhood meetings for quite some time and have allowed the neighborhood the time to be aware of their intentions. They are already proven that they are great neighbors and want to be part of the community. As the neighborhood President, I have not heard any negatives concerns for their application.

We encourage and welcome this kind of business in our neighborhood and especially on our "little strip" of restaurant row on Airport Blvd.

Regards,

B. Kim Bernson
President
Ridgetop Neighborhood Association
P.O. Box 49024
Austin, Texas 78765
512.689.0660
kijaso@austin.rr.com